Ann Arbor City Council

City Hall

301 East Huron Street

Ann Arbor, MI 48104

March 29, 2016

**6A Nursing Staff** 

University of Michigan Health System 1500 East Medical Center Drive Ann Arbor, MI 48109

Dear Members of the Ann Arbor City Council,

On February 2 of this year, one of our staff was the victim of a hit and run accident as she was appropriately crossing Fuller Road as a pedestrian at the athletic fields in an attempt to catch the bus en route to work at University Hospital. Luckily, in this instance, the staff member was unhurt. Yesterday, another employee was struck by a vehicle in the same area. Unfortunately, this employee was not so lucky and sustained serious injury. Reports of other similar incidents have been reported.

In an attempt to correct this situation and to ensure a safe commute for all university employees/students, we ask that the city of Ann Arbor build a pedestrian bridge at this site. Back in February, that employee submitted a report of the incident and proposed such a solution to no response. We, the undersigned, respectfully request that funds be set aside for this proposed project, and that action be taken quickly in the form of a pedestrian bridge in order to maintain the safety of our staff, our colleagues, and our students.

Sincerely,

Niesla Vinione, RN Nicole Vnicie, RN Susan or Sylvain istre Partais Charisa Kussell R.N. JUNE SOFFORD NATE Harry ON Camonon, Ro Sarah Slaught RN Kyptina MCanill RN Sto Chypo NA I CHannen Kerodia from me Alicia Goson pr Leal Sukasik, MO Ellie Q. Egan Rn Exmberly Doles, RN Christy Richard RN Subiry Bell 40. Natolin Seemi RN Jen Rupnow Rn amanda Werrett, RN Budient Kathy Evers RN Housames RN Laguer Walker RA 5A Acute Rehabilitation Unit University of Michigan Health System